
POMFRET RECREATION COMMISSION 

MINUTES OF JANUARY 8, 2013 

 

 

Members Present:  Beverly Champany, Muriel Mrakovich, Kerri Felice-Murray,  

Anne Shields and Rhonda Wishart. 

Members Absent:  Mary Collins, Dave Davenport, Steve Kulig, and Shivanie Staples.  

Others Present:  Barbara Gagnon, Recreation Director. 

Call to Order:  Kerri called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm. 

Approval of Minutes:  Anne made a motion to approve the November and December 

minutes. Seconded by Bev.  All members approved. 

Financial Report:  None 

Current Business:  A letter was received from our First Selectman, Maureen Nicholson 

concerning the Commission responsibility for the Park.  The Commission does not have 

authority over the recreation fields, the construction or maintenance. As far as the croquet 

field, it was never part of the long range planning of the park. This group has been using 

the baseball field, which they can continue to use as long as it does not interfere with a 

planned recreation activity.   After-school Craft Classes—Karen Butera would like to 

have a 4 wk. card making class @ $10 per class. Members thought it was too expensive 

for this type of class.  Bev moved not to have this class and seconded by Rhonda.  

Members approved on the motion.    Hula Hoop Class started Jan. 3
rd

 with Judi Jones for 

6 wks.  Pomfret Pollywog Basketball 1
st
 & 2

nd
 graders started Jan. 5

th
   Photography 

Class:  Michelle Bartholic is interested in doing this class.  Members tabled this for the 

next meeting for the affordability and interest of the students.  

Player Development Clinic will be Sat. Mar 23
rd

 2 to 5 pm. at the Pomfret School Field 

House.  Easter Egg Hunt will also be Sat. Mar. 23
rd

, rain date Mar. 30
th

.  Members need 

to be there for 9:00am and the Egg hunt starts at 11:00am.  Hopefully the Young Marines 

will be coming, as they have been a big help.  We purchased 2000 stuffed eggs for this 

year’s hunt.  Red Sox tickets:  Bev moved not to purchase any Red Sox tickets this year.  

Seconded by Muriel.  We had many unsold seats at last year’s games which is unusual 

for Red Sox games   Members approved this motion. 

Spring Social:  is scheduled for Friday April 5
th

 at PCS cafeteria from 6-8 pm for 3
rd

, 4
th

, 

& 5
th

 graders.  We will need volunteers to have this event a success. 

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, February 12
th
 at 7:00pm, PCS in the 

teachers Lounge. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Muriel Mrakovich 

Secretary 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 


